## ST. MARY'S CATHOLIC COMMUNITY CROWBOROUGH

Priest: Fr Kevin Griffin Tel: 01892 654608

[St Mary's belongs to the Arundel and Brighton Diocesan Trust, Charity no. 252878] Pastoral Team Chairperson: Anthony Moffatt Tel: 01892 653956 Mob: 07836559110 Finance and Maintenance Committee: Chairperson: Peter Hamerton Tel: 655932 -

Mob: 07786752440

Gift Aid: Anita Dean email: anitadean22@sky.com

Safeguarding Officer: Tracy Shields email: tracybshields@hotmail.com

Diocesan Internet Services: www.dabnet.org

Parish Web Site: www.stmaryscrowborough.org.uk

St Mary's School Tel: 01892 655291 Parish email: stmaryschurch.crow@gmail.com

Parish Room Booking: Ami Mann Tel: 652030 email: ami.culshaw@btinternet.com

## **CHURCH TIMETABLE 15th to 22nd JULY 2017**

**Sunday** Sunday Morning MASS at 9.30am with Children's Liturgy for

those able to sit and participate during term time.

Neighbourhood Saturday - Holy Cross Chapel at 4.30pm

MASSES Sunday - St Peter's, Rotherfield at 8.45am Sunday - St Thomas', Mayfield at 10.00am

Sunday - Heron's Ghyll at 11.30am

Sunday - Wadhurst at 10.30am

Sunday - St Augustine's, Tunbridge Wells at 8.00am,

9.30am, 11.15am and 5.45pm

Weekday MASSES Monday, Wednesday, Thursday [MASS in school at 9.30am] and Friday at 9.00am.

Morning Prayer at 8.45am.

**Reconciliation** Saturday 5.00pm to 5.30pm and on request.

[Confession]

**Baptism** Sundays at 12 noon, unless during the MASS. By appointment with Fr Kevin.

Marriage By appointment with Fr Kevin. In this Diocese one year's notice is required

in normal circumstances. A Marriage Preparation Course is also required.

## **Today**:

1. 12 noon Baptism Service for Skye Rowton. We welcome Skye into the family of the Church.

2. <u>The SVP Annual Summer Outing</u> to the Llama Park, Wych Cross. <u>Please meet at Church at 2.00pm</u>. We do need to know numbers for catering purposes and we can also arrange lifts, if required. Please 'phone Terry on 652017. <u>Everyone is welcome!</u>

<u>Thursday</u>: St Mary's School Leavers' MASS at 9.30am in the school hall. All are welcome to share in this special celebration to encourage them to 'launch out into the deep' as they continue to grow and make another step towards adult life.

Friday [21st July] MASS in the Syro-Malabar Rite at 6.00pm. Prayers at 5.30pm.

<u>Next Sunday</u>: Collection for 'Life' [transferred from 18th June]. Supports charities that work to protect human life.

<u>First Communion 2018</u>: Children in Primary School Year 3 and older are invited to join the Parish First Communion Preparation Programme. Please pick up a form from the alcove in the Church porch.

<u>Confirmation 2018</u>: Candidates wishing to enrol must be going into Year 10 only. Please contact Jane Ward tel: 652101 or Michael Cantwell tel: 664853 or pick up a form from the Church porch.

<u>Cremation Service</u> for Jean Isabel Baillie will take place at 3.00pm on Wednesday, 19th July at the Crematorium.

<u>Our Parish SVP Group</u> have been asked to fund a project for the SVP in St Mary's Parish, Kolakalur, Guntur Diocese, Andhra Pradesh. The project is to provide a milk buffalo to each of 5 poor landless Catholic families in an agricultural community. Grass and dry fodder are readily available and the milk from the buffaloes will provide curd, butter and butter milk for the families own use and a modest income from the sale of milk to a local co-operative.

Donations can be put into the wall box under St Theresa's statue.

<u>Grenfell Tower Fire</u>: Donations can be made on line on the Diocese of Westminster website www.rcdow.org.uk

The Diocese and the Refugee Crisis: Bishop Richard's 3rd letter and news bulletin. Please pick up a copy today and motivate yourself.

**July copy of A & B News** is now available in the Church porch. Please help yourself.

A Big Thank You to all who made last Sunday's Parish Picnic a happy and enjoyable celebration.

All Parishioner data is held under the terms and conditions of the Data Protection Act 1998. It is held on a computer database and/or manual file for Church purposes only. If you wish any personal fact relating to you to be deleted, please inform Father Kevin in writing. It needs to be in 'writing' so that a future Priest or lay person using the data, knows who <u>does not</u> want their details recorded.